Draft question for minister for health
This question relates to the capacity of adults with severe to profound learning  disability to control large sums of money.  By definition, this would not be within their capacity.  Historically, this task has been undertaken by family members.

By large sums of money we mean disability benefits, direct payments and more recently, individual budgets.

As family members try to open dedicated bank accounts to administer this money, they are being asked for proof of their legal authority to act as Court Appointed Deputies, Lasting Power of Attorney or for other similar registered arrangements. To set up such an arrangement can cost hundreds of pounds. People with this degree of lifelong disability will never have had the opportunity to accumulate such sums of money. Their largely unpaid family carers are in a similar situation.

· Please advise if this type of registration is essential under the MCA ?

· If it is essential, is there any method of reclaiming this money and is this reclamation method required to be routinely publicised by benefits agencies and local authority social services ?

Without such help, this group of adults will be unable to access all the advantages that should accrue from Direct Payments, Individual Budgets etc. Could this be regarded as a form of indirect discrimination in that it may  prevent this group of disabled adults from participating in the most radical and empowering reform of the delivery of social care for decades ! 

